
 
 
 
February 5, 2023 
Feelin’ Memphis  
509 S. Main Street 
Memphis TN 38103 
 
RE: Equal Business Opportunity (“EBO”) Program Requirements 
 
 
We will continue to seek advice from the DMC and Woodard Properties throughout the remodeling 
process to ensure that we are offering equal opportunity for bids when selecting contractors and 
following EBO guidelines when selecting our service providers. 
 
Phil Woodard with Woodard Properties will work with the general contractor throughout the 
construction process to ensure we are in compliance with all EBO requirements. 
 
 
 
  



Feelin’ Memphis   Overview    February 5, 2023 

 

 

Feelin’ Memphis opened in October 2020 and is a Sole Proprietorship. 

Owner:  Tawanda Pirtle 

In addition to working as a long time restaurant owner of Jack Pirtle’s Chicken, I have also owned and 
operated Feelin’ Memphis.  I opened Feelin’ Memphis during the COVID pandemic and over the last two 
plus years, the business has been an asset to our local community, as well as many Memphis tourists.  
Being a visionary and South Main resident for many years, I saw the need in our community for more 
retail shopping.  Our location is ideally situated on the trolley line in the heart of the South Main 
Community between two thriving hotels, the Arrive and Central Station.  Feelin’ Memphis offers a 
variety of gifts and local art for our community, as well as tourists to downtown Memphis.  
 
In September of 2022, I approached the building owner, Phil Woodard, about expanding Feelin’ 
Memphis into the vacant space next door at 511 South Main Street.  My desire was to open a Holiday 
Pop-Up shop in the space next door.  Phil agreed and I immediately began cleaning and preparing the 
vacant space for the Pop-Up Shop.  The Holiday Pop-Up shop was well received by the community and 
was a very successful addition to Feelin’ Memphis.  I was very encouraged after the success of the 
Holiday Pop-Up Shop and asked Phil if he would be interested in leasing the space to me to expand 
Feelin’ Memphis by combining the two spaces, and he agreed.  I feel that by combining the two spaces 
we can continue to make a positive contribution to the retail community in our South Main 
neighborhood.   
 
In the additional space, I would like to add a women’s shop, a children’s shop and a tasting room to the 
already successful art and gift shop Feelin’ Memphis offers. 
 
I am asking the Board of DC for assistance to help me and South Main continue our positive growth 
through this expansion. 
 
Thanks,  
 
Tawanda Pirtle 
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